
 
OFFICE OF THE ACADEMIC SENATE       9500 GILMAN DRIVE 
          LA JOLLA, CALIFORNIA 92093-0002 

TELEPHONE:    (858) 534-3640 
FAX:    (858) 534-4528 

February 21, 2007 
 
Professor John Oakley 
Chair, Academic Senate 
University of California 
1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor 
Oakland, California  94607-5200 
 
Dear John, 
 
I would like to have some time to discuss with Academic Council next week an issue related to tobacco related 
research funding and academic freedom.  I refer to a controversy that goes back to June 2002, when a UCSD School 
of Medicine faculty member applied for funding from the American Legacy Foundation, an organization that appears 
to have stipulated that acceptance of such funds would mean that no one else in the School or functionally 
comparable unit could accept funding from a tobacco company or foundation during the period of ALF support.  The 
matter was brought to the attention of the Executive Vice Chancellors and to Vice Provost for Research Larry 
Coleman who ruled that an outside entity could not determine what funding sources are acceptable to other PIs based 
on its funding of a specific research program.  This ruling was contested by the recipient of ALF funding on the San 
Diego campus and the matter was referred to UCSD Senate committees on Research, Academic Freedom, Planning 
and Budget, and Privilege and Tenure.  The matter was further referred to UCORP, which discussed it in December 
of 2002 and at subsequent meetings.  Academic Council also discussed the matter and received input from Vice 
Provost Coleman.  Then UCSD Senate Chair Dimsdale subsequently wrote to then UCSD Vice Chancellor for 
Research and Graduate Studies Attiyeh stating, on behalf of Senate Council, that “All of the committees concluded 
that it is inappropriate for the University to accept any contracting language to the effect that ‘the PI and his 
sponsoring organization (Department, ORU, etc.) agree not to accept funding from specified sources’.  There was 
agreement that this would lead to a chilling interaction among faculty, would limit academic freedom, and would be 
grievable”. 
 
Attached to this letter please find more information about the deliberations related to this matter.  This case is 
illuminative, in my opinion, of the proverbial ‘slippery slope’ down which we slide when strong advocacy, ‘pro or 
con’ a certain source of funding, inclines towards a broad proscription of faculty funding and scholarly effort.  I am 
equally concerned that Academic Council and the UC Senate is being asked by the Regents to take a position with no 
more than a court opinion for guidance.  I prefer to hear from our expert committees regarding the findings that 
inform that court opinion and other issues related to the proposed stricture on tobacco related research funds. 
 
I would also like if you and Vice Chair Brown could provide some guidance for members of the Senate regarding the 
proprieties of faculty communication with Regents and vice versa.  I feel that the Senate is placed at a disadvantage 
when Regents choose to communicate with individual faculty on matters that may have a broader impact on the 
scholarly activities of their peers and the freedom to pursue them. 
 
                                                                Sincerely, 

   
 Henry C. Powell, Chair 
 Academic Senate, San Diego Division 
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